The Margaretta Township Trustees met in regular session on January 22, 2015 at 1 p.m.

Present were Mr. Riesterer, Mr. Pooch and Mr. Bias.

Mr. Riesterer moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to approve the minutes from the January 8, 2015 meeting,
as presented by Fiscal Officer Mary Ann Lindsley. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Riesterer to approve and sign warrants #13963-#13981 and direct
deposits that were submitted by the Fiscal Officer for payments. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Riesterer moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to accept the financial reports that were presented by the
Fiscal Officer. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Jim Johnson was at the meeting with his Storm Water report.

He said he took concerns to soil and water and they are working on them.
Jim said he gave his survey work to the health department.

Mr. Johnson said that Erie County Soil and Water has a facebook page.

Mr. Tom Johnson gave a Zoning Dept. report.

He mentioned that we have had complaints about the Dollar General location on SR 101. Some of the
concerns are dirt in the road, trailer in right of way, no lighting, signage and the driveway being close to
the curve. Mr. Johnson contacted the excavator and they are addressing the dirt and trailer.

We contacted District 3 Transportation Manager, Mike Dedinger and had a tele- conference call with
him. The Trustees voiced their concerns with the driveway cut being too close to the curve on SR 101.
Mr. Dedinger said that the driveway location is being relooked at by the District Engineer. The driveway
permit was denied locally. Dollar General applied to the state and they issued it. We have had
multiple comments from citizens regarding the driveway location. We received a written letter about
location of the curb cut from Steve and Holly Miller. They said they feel this will result in many
accidents. The township agrees that the driveway is going to be a problem. We have done everything
we can to have this looked into.

Chief Mohr gave a Fire Dept. report.
Chief said our new truck would be in service on Saturday.
Mr. Street plans on attending an upcoming Level Il Firefighter school.

Road Dept: Mr. Neill would like to purchase 2 extensions for the 1 ton truck for an approximate cost of
$600.

Park Board Report: They plan to contract with XXI for maintenance in 2015 and to give Eric Folz the
concession contract for 2015. We need all the paperwork turned in.

Fiscal Officer Mary Ann mentioned that a Girl Scout troop contacted her about using our meeting room
2 times a month for an hour. We need them to put dates on calendar in order to be sure that the room
is available. Mary Ann will get in touch with the scout leader.

Mary Ann mentioned that there are several overages on clothing allowances. Chief Mohr gave her a list.
These need to be taken care of.



Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Riesterer to adjourn. Vote: all ayes.
The meeting adjourned at 3:15 p.m.



